
    
  
 

 BOROUGH OF MARYSVILLE 
Council Meeting Minutes 

May 13, 2019 
7:00 PM 

   
President, Steve Copp called the council meeting to order at 7:02pm.  The Pledge of Allegiance 
was recited and innovation given by Mayor Deborah Troutman.   
    
Roll call   
 

Lance Barthel – Present  Mayor Troutman - Present     
Ronda Kennedy-Rowe - Present Boro Mgr Scott Weaver - Present  
Stephen Copp - Present  Sec Connie Zitsch - Present 
Charles Wentzel - Present  Solictor Dan Altland - Present 
Larry Little - Absent   Eng Greg Ragolski - Present 
Dave Magee - Present   Christian Gasdaska, Junior Council - Absent 
Alexandria Snyder - Absent  Treas Richard Chorba - Absent 

 
Consent Items 
A motion made by Lance Barthel, seconded by Charles Wentzel and approved unanimously to 
approve the minutes, financial statements for March and April 2019 and pay the bills. 
 
Public Comment 
Jeff Hill spoke for his mother, Barbara Hill regarding the water main break on Linden Avenue 
with the damage to her foundation.  Jeff has contacted Suez daily since the water main break.  
Suez is not responding to the phone calls.  Jeff asked if the borough has a contact for Suez.  Scott 
said Bill Carrington or Bob Hollenbach. 
 
There are three different patches of three breaks on Linden Avenue. 
 
There was a delayed response from Suez.  The emergency line was not working the day of the 
water main break.  Residents tried for two hours to get ahold of Suez.   
 
Dan Altland, Borough Solicitor will do a letter to Suez; however Dan requested addresses for the 
residents involved.  Scott will give Dan a list of cutting, digging and trenching permits for 
Linden Avenue requested by Suez. 
 
Rich Stees suggested verifying where property lines are.   
 
Ronda Kennedy-Rowe said her sidewalk is cracked and lifting. 
 
Suez will take responsibility of the curb line sidewalk at the corner. 
 
Lance Barthel asked Scott if the responsibility of the curb line sidewalk at the corner for Suez to 
repair was in writing.  Scott said no it is by word. 
 
Ronda said agreements need to be in writing not by word. 
 



    
  
 
Engineer’s Report 
   
Sewer Separation 
 
Greg Rogalski of Pennoni Associates said there is number of clean up items that need completed.  
The borough withheld $20,000.00 for the project to be completed. 
 
Streets Project  
Greg said the streets project should be completed by the end of June 2019. 
 
Old Business 
 
Comcast –Commencement of Renewal Process  
Scott Weaver said the Comcast commencement of renewal process is ongoing. 
 
Roberts Property 
A motion was made by Dave Magee to purchase the Robert’s property.  Steve Copp asked if 
there was a second motion.  No second motion made.  The motion denied. 
 
New Business 
 
Rescind Motion for the Pennoni Invoice 
A motion was made by Dave Magee, seconded by Charles Wentzel and approved unanimously 
to rescind motion for the Pennoni Associates invoice. 
 
Kauffman’s Final Minor Land Development Plan 
Joe Burget represented his client Brent Kaufmann of Rock Proof Boats which manufacture boats.  
Joe stated the Zoning Hearing Board requested not to disturb a lot of trees.  Joe said no trees will 
be disturbed.  A deed consolidation will be recorded at the courthouse. 
 
A motion was made by Dave Magee, seconded by Lance Barthel and approved unanimously to 
approve the plans on Pennoni Associates contingent on engineer’s comments.  
 
Addition Street Paving 
A motion was made by Dave Magee, seconded by Lance Barthel and approved unanimously to 
take funds in excess from Leonard Street to apply to the intersection of Front/Overcrest and 
continue on South Main Street to the sewer plant.  If monies needed, take no more than 
$50,000.00 from the general fund for South Main Street. 
 
Commission Reports on File 
 
Police Department 
Aaron Richards said the police department received the JAG grant for automatic license plate 
reader for one police car. 
 
The Enrad has been ordered.  The police department should have the Enrad by the first week in 
June 2019 
 



    
  
 
The Marysville Fire Company had 12 calls, 75 percent were in the borough.  80 miles was 
traveled round trip. 
 
Brian Webster announced the Marysville Fire Company will be having following for fund 
raisers: 

• 5/18/2019 Food Auction at 6:00pm 
• 5/24/2019 Paint Night / BYOB 
• 6/8/2019 Chicken barbeque is scheduled. 
• 6/9/2019 Hoss’s Community Night fundraiser for the Marysville Fire Company.  Hoss’s 

will donate 20 to 25 percent of patrons that present the cash cow card. 
• 6/21/2019 Paint Night / BYOB 

 
By the end of the week the new engine will be at the Marysville Fire Company.  The new engine 
should be ready for use by the middle of June 2019. 
 
Committee Reports on File 
 
Correspondence 
There is a 2019 Municipal breakfast on short term rentals on 6/11/2019 at the Radisson Hotel 
Harrisburg.  Registration is at 7:30am. 
 
Public Comment  
Ronda and her husband wanted to thank the Marysville Fire Company for their help in the 
Linden Avenue water break. 
 
Charles Wentzel commended the Marysville Fire Company. 
  
Media Questions - none 
 
A motion was made by Lance Barthel, seconded by Dave Magee and approved unanimously to 
adjourn the meeting at 7:59pm. 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Connie Zitsch 
 
 
 
 

 
Next scheduled meeting will be on:  June 10, 2019 
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